
 

 

The Cherrywood Homeowners Association met for a special meeting on February 27th, 2018, at 1830 

hours. Those present were, William Bayer, Rutledge Davis, & William Spicer, and 52 residents. 

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Bayer at 1834. 

A) Phil Feigel was invited to talk about traffic control, he also spoke as a candidate for sheriff. 

 

B) Bills payable were presented to the association to reimburse board members for items purchased. 

Motion to pay all bills were made and seconded, with a unanimous vote of yes. 

 

C) A discussion on parking was had with a consensus made on creating a rule about parking, currently 

the HOA only forbids parking on the grass. City ordinance currently governs parking in the 

subdivision. City ordinance reads that vehicles should be parked in a driveway, not blocking ay 

sidewalks. If a vehicle is parked on the street it should be parked with the flow of traffic within 6” of 

the curb. 

 

D) A discussion was held on above ground pools. Currently amendment IV dictates that inflatable 

temporary type pools are allowed during certain parts of the year. It was discussed to have a vote 

on above ground pools. No motion was made to vote on above ground pools, and the issue died. 

 

E) A discussion was held on dead trees in the green spaces of the association. Any homeowner with 

concerns over dead trees need to contact Mr. Bayer, so they can be included in the project. Motion 

was made, seconded, and majority vote of yes to obtain bids to fall dead trees in the green spaces. 

 

F) A discussion on the 2018 budget was held, costs were up 10.5% and the assessment was raised 

9.5%. Questions were had on services bid. The landscaping contract was bid out and greenscapes 

was the lowest bidder, the board feels greenscapes does an excellent job. The new website was 

created for $20 and will cost approx. $170 to maintain annually. Any content suggestions should be 

directed to Mr. Spicer. The contract with OMNI was discussed and we negotiated a lower price of 

$5,222, but to get this price we had to maintain the $25 design review board fee. Speed control was 

discussed as the board had budgeted $2,000 for this. Speed bumps on Cherry Creek Road were 

discussed but the group decided this was not the best solution. The board proposes adding stop 

signs at Cherry Creek Road and Fruitwood court, and Cherry Creek Road and Cherry Hollow Rd. This 

would turn these two intersections into three way stops. The cost for a study is $1,000 and would 

not guarantee that we would get the stop signs. Using off duty police patrol was also discussed and 

was the preferred solution of the group. Prices and a proposal of the time usage would be obtained 

and presented at the annual meeting in April.  

 

G) Nuisance wildlife was discussed, homeowners are directed to contact the KY Dept of Fish and            
Wildlife for more information. The board would like to remind all homeowners that the entire 
neighborhood is in the City of LaGrange and discharging firearms in the city limits is against 
ordinance. 



 

 

 

H) Lighting on the south entrance (Cherry Creek Road) was discussed, the current light pole in the 

island is owned by KU, and not an available resource for power. Bids will be obtained to bring power 

into the island and increase the available power on the north side of the entrance. We will attempt 

to work with the city and KU to add another street lamp to the end of the island for more lighting.  

 

I) The board approved for signs to be upgraded/replaced and a street sign to added at Cherry Hollow 

and Cherry Hollow. Six posts will also be painted, this has already been approved and we are just 

waiting on the vendor to complete the work. The cost to the association was $2,545. 

 

J) A block party was discussed, and we hope to form a committee to hold a party this season. 

 

K) A discussion of violations was held. Any changes to the outside of a lot with approval with a DRB 

application is a violation. Any changes to the outside of the lot that is against the covenants, 

conditions, restrictions, schedules, or amendments is a violation. The board does not go out and 

look for violations, any homeowner can report a suspected violation and it will be investigated by 

the management company. The management company inspects the subdivision periodically and 

reports a list of violations to the board. The board then decides if the violation will be enforced or 

monitored. Enforced violations result in letter than eventually lead to fines. The board does not like 

to levy fines due to the fine money goes to OMNI and not the association. The problem that the 

board has ran into is Pulte did not consistently enforce violations, and now violations are appearing 

that have been looked over by OMNI for long periods of time. Basketball goal locations were 

discussed, and the board’s position is that all basketball goals need to be located on the house side 

of the sidewalk, when not in use. A motion was made and seconded to vote on an outside storage 

amendment, specifically the location of basketball goals. Discussion on moldy vinyl siding was held 

and the board explained that letters were sent out last season, and they would be sent out again 

this season.  

 

L) A discussion was held on fencing on trash screens. Currently all fencing must not exceed 48” from 

the ground. All fencing and trash screens require DRB approval before the are constructed and must 

be erected to the specifications of the approval. The board has granted two variances to the 

locations of fences. A motion was made and seconded to vote on the height restriction of fences 

from 48” to 54”. Currently trash screens may not be over 48” tall and no longer than 8 lineal feet, 

with no more than one side longer than 5 feet.  

 

M) A rather lengthy discussion was had on voting, currently bylaws dictate that 2/3 vote is required to 

change a deed restriction. Any votes that are not turned back in are counted as a no. 

 

N) A discussion was had on purchasing the greenspace that runs from hwy 53 to Cherry Hollow Rd, 

approx. 13.5 acres. The market price is $1,000,000, and the land owner is actively seeking to have 

the zoning changed from R2 to R4. The purchase could be financed over 20 years, each lot would be 

responsible for a $4,000 lump sum payment, or annual payments of $320. Any land payment would 



 

 

be in addition to the annual association assessment. The PVA states if the land is undeveloped or 

used as a park or walking trail the value would be assessed at $1,000 per acre for tax purposes. The 

land if purchased would belong to the collective HOA and would be treated as a greenspace like we 

currently own. Taxes and insurance would have to be incorporated into the association budget, 

taxes would be roughly $80 a year, and insurance would have to be determined if the land is 

purchased. A motion was made and seconded to vote to purchase the 13.5-acre greenspace. 

 

O) The annual meeting April was discussed were two new board members will be nominated and voted 

into office. Several homeowners stood declaring their candidacy for the board.  

With no other business to come before the group the meeting was adjourned at 2055 hours. 

Respectfully submitted; 

 

William Spicer 

  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


